DNACPR Decisions in Stand-Alone Satellite Haemodialysis Units
Decisions about cardiopulmonary resuscitation have recently assumed a more prominent role in clinical practice. The landmark judicial review (Tracey vs Cambridge UH NHST) prompted the Resuscitation Council (UK), the BMA and the RCN to review their guidance for doctors making decisions about do not attempt cardiopulmonary resuscitation (DNACPR) orders in 2014.
The default position for most patients undergoing regular haemodialysis (HD) is ‘for-CPR’.  This is consistent with their already receiving life-saving treatment.  Most DNACPR decisions are made during periods of hospitalisation; they are transferable should the patient recover and there is agreement to continue the order.  DNACPR status may also be requested by a patient de-novo.  A typical UK HD facility might expect a small number of patients to have these orders.  Death in this context is not problematical in facilities co-located with hospitals since clinicians are available to certify death and procedures are in place to transfer the deceased to a location where relatives can have private and dignified contact within an acceptable time frame. 
While most HD units in the UK are on hospital sites an increasing number of ‘satellite’ units are ‘stand-alone’.  When opening a satellite in an industrial site recently we perceived challenges regarding death certification and timely transfer should a DNACPR patient die in the facility.   Informal discussions with others suggested a common response to this situation would be to call an emergency ‘blue light’ ambulance to transfer the deceased to the nearest A&E hospital.  We felt this could be challenged as an inappropriate use of a valuable NHS resource.  We explored an alternative pathway which would ensure more considered resource management and reduce the burden on the emergency services.  
Discussions took place with the local coroner’s office, funeral directors and the East of England ambulance service.  Key findings were:
· The ambulance service agreed that avoiding 999 transfer would be welcome if an alternative could be found (e.g. ambulance staff could attend to verify death).
· Funeral directors are willing and able to attend a stand-alone satellite HD unit with short notice on a 24/7 basis, provided there had been verification of death.
· Registered nurses can be trained by short on-line or half-day courses to verify death. 
· Certification of death by a doctor can follow verification later that day or the next day.
· GPs are accustomed to visiting nursing homes and funeral parlours to certify death, usually during daytime working hours.
Our guideline currently has the following components:
· Explanation of the pathway to the patient and next of kin when accepting for dialysis.
· Assurance from the patient/family’s chosen funeral director re timely patient transfer.
· Training nurses to verify death; nurse to inform Nephrologist and GP of event.
· Agree with the patient’s GP practice on timely certification in the event of death. 
· Clear documentation in the clinical record that all components have been agreed.
· Nephrologist to inform Coroner’s office within 48 hours of event.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We believe this guideline will help us manage resources better within our catchment and is a step forward in reducing barriers to advanced care planning.
